
 

VIA Email < regionalclerk@york.ca > 
  
September 12, 2019 
 
York Region 
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket, ON  L3Y 6Z1 
 
 
RE:  Parking Restrictions on Ninth Line 
 
Please be advised that the above-noted matter was placed before Council at its meeting 
held on September 10, 2019, and the following resolution was passed:   
 

WHEREAS the safety of Whitchurch-Stouffville residents is of primary 
importance; and 
 
WHEREAS Ninth Line (Regional Road 69), from Aurora Road to the south 
boundary of Whitchurch-Stouffville, is a Regional road under the jurisdiction of 
York Region; and 
 
WHEREAS parking restrictions for this segment of Ninth Line are within the 
jurisdiction of York Region and managed through an associated Regional By-law; 
and 
 
WHEREAS vehicles parked on the west side of Ninth Line, south of Bloomington 
Road and in the vicinity of the Bloomington Cove Care Community facility, restrict 
sightlines of residents exiting driveways situated on the west side of Ninth Line 
and cause safety concerns for said residents. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville 
request that York Region enact By-law amendments that restrict parking on the 
west side of Ninth Line in the vicinity of the Bloomington Cove Care Community 
facility, and that the Clerk advise York Region on this matter. 
 
Carried 

 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Samantha Blakeley, Senior Clerk’s Coordinator 
(905) 640-1910 x 2222 
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